April 22, 2009

Over the past week we have been gathering additional information to respond to the directives included in the April 9th Office of State Budget and Management (OSBM) memorandum.  Each campus submitted a list of questions to UNC-General Administration and they were consolidated and forwarded to OSBM for comment.  In some cases, clear responses were provided while other responses seemed open for interpretation.  It is obvious that OSBM has serious concerns about the state’s cash flow and the constitutional requirement for completing the fiscal year with a positive cash balance.  
Utilizing the OSBM responses, we have developed  and attached a matrix to serve as a guide for deciding whether a transaction is appropriate to be processed or must be submitted for an exception.   The document has been divided into four categories:

· Can continue; no exception required;
· Cannot continue without pre-approval of Chancellor/Executive Council with reporting to (OSBM);
· Cannot continue without pre-approval of OSBM;
· Personnel actions not allowed and not eligible for exception.  This document includes examples of actual responses from OSBM and these should serve as guidance in determining whether an expenditure request can or cannot be requested.
Overall, OSBM has established four operational areas that will receive special attention as it relates to expenditure activity.  These categories are public safety, public health, law enforcement and providing direct classroom instruction.  Unfortunately, even though these categories receive the highest priority for consideration, some transactions cannot be processed without prior approval.  Furthermore, any expenditure outside of these four categories must have prior approval.  
Effective immediately, all requests for exceptions must be submitted on the appropriate form to the provost, vice chancellor or chief of staff.  Some divisions may require additional screening prior to submission. For example, in the Provost’s Division requests must first be sent to the Dean or equivalent unit head who will authorize the submission to the Provost. Vice Chancellors wishing to have additional screening will notify their units through a separate communication.

The exception request forms can be found on the Budget Office web site (http://www.wcu.edu/12299.asp).  The requests will be compiled and considered by the Executive Council at their meeting each Monday morning; therefore, any exception requests must be submitted to the appropriate senior administrator by close of business each Thursday to be considered at the next Executive Council meeting.  Upon approval by the Executive Council, weekly exception requests will be submitted to OSBM. 
We realize this is a very cumbersome process; unfortunately, these requirements have been mandated and we must follow the established processes if we are to receive consideration for exceptions to the current spending freeze guidelines.  As has been stated earlier, these restrictions apply only to state funds (including 102 and 103 accounts) and do not apply to trust funds, auxiliaries, and grants and contracts.  Please contact AJ Grube (Provost’s Division only) or Trey O’Quinn or Jeanine Newman (all other divisions) if you have specific questions about the forms or requests for exceptions.  

Thanks for your patience and understanding as we work our way through this most difficult budget crisis.  Unfortunately, responses may not be as timely as we would like; however, we must abide by the mandated guidelines.  Finally, even though an exception may be granted or an expenditure request is within one of the approved categories, all transactions are subject to the availability of cash.  Please contact the provost, appropriate vice chancellor, or chief of staff if you have concerns or questions. Please share this communication with those who do not have access to email.
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